Zeeland Charter Township
Board of Appeal Minutes
April 26, 2005

The Board of Appeals of Zeeland Charter Township held a regular meeting in the Township Hall on April 26, 2005 at 7:00 PM.

Members present: Bruce Knoper, Max Michmerhuizen, Jerry Overbeek, Dick Geerlings, and Tom Oonk. Absent: Dirk Pyle and Henry Steenwyk.

Chairman Jerry Overbeek called the meeting to order.

Max Michmerhuizen read the minutes of the October meeting. Motion by Oonk and supported by Knoper to approve the minutes. Carried. 

Zoning Administrator Don Mannes read the public notice stating the request from DONNA WAGAR to build an addition on the house at 805 Bluff Lake Dr., (Parcel No. 70-17-30-453-016.) This will require a variance from Sec. 8.5B & C of the Zeeland Charter Township Zoning Ordinance.

Hearing was declared opened by Chairman Overbeek who stated that this was a rehearing of the original appeal.

Donna Wagar explained again her reasons for wanting the building is for noise control. She claims she is located on an entry to the sub-division, not a corner. Mark Armstrong, the treasurer of the Bluff Lakes Association spoke in her behalf. He is also a police officer and noted that the speed limit is not posted for the area as 55 MPH on Adams, therefore the cars drive at an excess of that. He recalled a meeting with Donna Wagar and the Bluff Lakes Association Board Members when Donna had the proposed lines painted on the grass and mentioned also the excessive noise from traffic at that time. He said that fences are not allowed in Bluff Lakes but that they were willing to make an exception for a rear fence along with approving the addition.

Motion was made by Tom Oonk to close the hearing. Bruce Knoper supported the motion which passed. 

Motion by Tom Oonk to deny the request. Max Michmerhuizen supported the motion which passed with a roll call vote. Ayes: Geerlings, Oonk, Knoper, Overbeek, Steenwyk, Pyle and Michmerhuizen. Nays: none.
            Reasons are the same as what they were for the original hearing.

The Appeal Board then discussed the possibility of a further appeal because there were still 2 board members missing and a possibility of only a rear yard variance by allowing an extension to the rear of the existing garage.

Motion to adjourn.
Carried. 

Respectfully submitted,
Don Mannes, Recording Secretary

